
@CourtFieldsSch     CourtFieldsSchool @courtfieldsschool     

Court Fields School 
Parent Weekly ‘What’s Happening’ Bulletin 

Message from Mrs Matthews             Friday 18th Nov 22 

It’s been another busy week, with House Assemblies, a 
wide range of sports fixtures and clubs, and of course our 
Year 11s getting ready for their PPEs next week.  
Alongside this, we have been working on developing our 
Court Fields Experience further as the framework to 
support our students to Achieve, Belong and Participate, 
and to develop the characteristics of successful Court 
Fields students that staff and students identified in the 
Summer Term. These characteristics are ones which we 
all identified as helping our students to be successful and 
happy in their future.  From Monday you will see a change 
to your child’s ClassCharts points, as our awards are now 
mainly linked to these characteristics, which will help us to 
underline their importance and to develop them in our 
students. Please see our website for more details (courtfields.net//personal-development-cfs.htm). 
Thank you as always for your support as we continue to focus on equipping our students, your children, with the 
knowledge, skills and characteristics for their successful futures, whatever and wherever they may be. 
Have a lovely weekend. Mrs Matthews 

Achieve | Belong | Participate 

Exmoor Challenge 2023 

Blessed with lovely weather and an 
enthusiastic group of students, the 
practice walk for the Exmoor Challenge 
2023 was a great success. Walking 
through the beautiful Somerset and 
Devon countryside, students managed 
to walk the 10.5 miles in just under 6 
hours. Thanks to all the staff and 
volunteers, and to the students for their 
energy and enthusiasm. 

Year 10 Ceramics  A huge well done to our Year 10s who had a workshop in ceramics a couple of weeks ago. They were 
making elephants, polar bears and hedgehogs! They did brilliantly and created a range of fantastic models. 

Year 7 Girls Football 

A fantastic evening of football on 
Tuesday for our Year 7 girls who 
took part in a CVL at Bishop 
Fox’s against local schools. Lots 
of goals, fun and learning. No 
official results, as tonight was a 
friendly CVL, however the girls 
did extremely well overall. The 
attitude and effort from the girls 
all evening was outstanding!  

  Year 8 Hockey 
Great work from our Year 8 
hockey team who did superbly 
at the super 8s tournament 
last week. Outstanding 
performances and attitude 
from all involved. The girls 
played lots of games, only 
narrowly losing one over the 
whole evening against all the 
other schools.  

Year 7 Rugby 

Great to see the Year 7 in 

action and for most of them 

their first competitive game 

of rugby. Wet, windy and 

smiles all round. Looking 

forward to the next CVL in 

a couple of weeks.  

https://www.courtfields.net/personal-development-cfs.htm
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DIARY DATES 

21st November—2nd December  

Year 11 PPEs 

24th November  

Year 10 Photography Trip BTC 

30th November at 5pm 

Parent Community Group—The Cleve  

9th December 

Christmas themed non-uniform day for Save 
the Children 

Year 11 Art and Photography students—a message from Mrs Binmore 

We wish all of our Year 11 artists and photographers the best of luck for their PPE 
exams on Monday and Tuesday next week. The work is looking amazing and we 
can't wait to see the finished outcomes and share them with you all on our social 

media platforms. Lots of photos to follow next week. 

 

 

 

Art: we are aiming to hold an online Art auction. Students are asked to produce and 
submit a single piece of artwork. This could be a drawing/ painting/ print/ crochet/ 

embroidery/ sequin art/ scratch art/ foil art/ sculpture/ photography—whatever they 
do, we want to show it, sell it and celebrate it! Deadline for submission has been 
extended to after the Year 11 PPEs, to allow those students to join in too. New 

deadline 16th December 2022. All monies raised will be used to fund 
upcoming Creative and Performing Arts events—The Talent Show, The Show, 

Christmas Concerts and lots more. Thank you for your support. 

Starting Wednesday 16th November! 

A new after school dance club will be available 
on Wednesdays in B7 until 4:15pm. 

We will be looking at a range of dance styles 
and choreography. 

You will need to wear something that is easy 
to move in—PE kit, leggings or jogging 

bottoms and a t-shirt. You may wear jazz 
shoes or dance trainers if you have them. 

We look forward to seeing as many students 
there as possible. 

 
 

  Temporary change to school lunch break 
  
We will be making a temporary change to 
the timing of the lunch break for the whole 
school from Wednesday 23rd November to 
Friday 2

nd
 December. This change is to 

support Year 11 who will be taking exams 
during this time.  Monday/Tuesday next 
week will be 13:30-14.05 as normal). 
From Wednesday 23rd November to    
Friday 2

nd
 December, lunch will be 12:30-

13:05.  
 
All other times will remain the same.  

The Court Fields Experience—If you’re 

a parent of Year 10, I hope that you al-

ready know that we have just launched 

Work Experience 2023. Ambitious, but 

we would like to get the entire Year group 

out to work next July, so please support 

them to find an interesting placement.   

All the information needed 
can be found in the Work 
Experience Information 
Booklet but please get in 
touch if you need to: 

chartyhunt@courtfields.net 

mailto:charityhunt@courtfields.net

